
Peace Christian 
Reformed Church 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 
 

CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 

 



Order of Worship 

August 18, 2024 

 

Organist  Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship  

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn: Blue 180 Psalm 92, It is Good to Sing… 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn:  Blue 351 Ah, Dearest Jesus, How Hast Thou Offended 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Box General Fund  

* Hymn:  Blue 455 In the Hour of Trial 

Scripture:  1 Peter 3: 8-22 

Sermon:  Honor Christ the Lord 

Prayer 

* Hymn: Blue 34, Psalm 22 My God, My God…vs. 1-3, 10-11 

* Apostles' Creed & Catechism:  Lord's Day 33, Q.88-91 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue 493 The Doxology 

*Please stand if able 

 

 

 



 
Today/This Week: 
Aug. 18 - Worship Service, 9:30 a.m.  
 

Upcoming: 
Aug. 21 – Consistory Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 

Aug. 25 – Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. Evening Service, 7 p.m. 

Sept. 1 – Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. 

 
August 11: Attendance 63 Collection - $2000 General Fund; 

$1965 Gideons 
 
USHER for August:  Brent Haberman 

USHER for September: Andrew Schaeffer 

SOUND SYSTEM for August:  Daniel Hauck 

SOUND SYSTEM for September:  Jeremy Zeeb 
. 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year, we as 

a consistory are asking for prayers for the families and 

individuals of Peace Christian Reformed Church.  Please keep 

these families in mindful prayer for this week of August 18: 

Ella Bertsch, Vernette Guthmiller, Kory and Dani Foss 

 
PASTOR RYAN’S CONTACT INFORMATION:  If you 

would like to get a hold of Pastor Ryan during the week you 

can call/text him at 616.240.8166 or email 

ryan.vanderwees@gmail.com. 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL:  Sunday School will begin for the new 

school year on September 8.  If you are interested in helping out 

as a teacher or substitute teacher, please talk to Cindy 

Kirschenman. 
 
 
 

about:blank


 
MISSIONS COMMITTEE:  The missions committee is doing 

a Kleenex drive for the Menno school teachers. We will be 

collecting donations through August 18. There will be a box in 

the social hall for donations. We ask you to please help support 

our teachers as the school year begins. 
 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD NEEDS:  With back to 

school sales going on, the missions committee asks you to 

prayerfully consider donating school supplies for the Operation 

Christmas Child shoeboxes. The biggest needs right now are 

notebooks or any loose leaf paper and folders. 

 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION:  Please 

send bulletin announcements to Cindy Heckenlaible at 

lubitvas@goldenwest.net.  Please note, this email, which she 

will be using exclusively for church work, is different from the 

one in the church directory. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

         
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brent Haberman 

Mark Schaeffer Andrew Schaeffer 

Phil Neuharth Mark Hento 

Don Sayler Elliot Thomas 

Wesley Schaeffer 

mailto:lubitvas@goldenwest.net

